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Symphony Village’s Newsletter 

June, 2007                                                                                                     Vol. II No.6 

MISSION STATEMENT: To enhance the quality of life and promote a harmonious community through 
the timely publication of accurate information about residents, events, and activities in and around 
Symphony Village. 

 
WELCOME NEW HOMEOWNERS!! 

 
The following residents settled and/or moved into their new homes since our last publication:

 
Ken and Ann Stafford                                        Alfred and Sandra Allegra                                     
215 Orchestra Place                                           840 Harmony Way 
         1-410-758-3585 & 1-800-394-8976  
 
Bruce and Karen Larsen                                     Joseph and Claudia McGurk                                              
331 Orchestra Place                                           147 Encore Court                                                               
 
Carolyn Kraft & Don Lackman                         Lawrence and Carlene Cooke 
214 Harmony Way                                             225 Opera Court 
914-685-3812 
writebrain@comcast.net                                    Clyde Hungerford 
                                                                           412 Opera Court 
 
Welcome to each and everyone!       
** Some of our new residents were not available to complete the application for the Directory but the 
information will be updated as soon as possible and will be available on the Web site. 

 
 
Reminder from the Communications and Publications Committee 
The Symphony Village Residents’ Directory is a classified document.  Its sole purpose is to foster 
communication of a personal or social nature among neighbors in Symphony Village.  Any person who 
provides access to the Directory to a non-resident, or who gives a hard copy of the Directory to a non-
resident, breaches both the privacy and the autonomy of every home in Symphony Village. 
However well-intentioned or justified one might feel in making an exception in an isolated instance, 
respect for the community as a whole dictates that it not be done. 
 

FROM JAN’S DESK 
Additional Smoking Area 
Two new smoking areas have been established:  
  1) outside the pool fence in between the playground  and the gazebo 

2) outside the tennis courts in between the courts and the golf area 
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The smoking area in front of the Clubhouse near the card room remains.  Please use these receptacles 
and not the flower pots, flower beds, or the lawns for cigarette butts. 

 
Be safe at the pool.  Please remember to use only unbreakable containers at the pool.  Have a great 
summer!!! 

 
We are in the process of forming a new walking group.  Please sign up in the Activities Book stating 
preference of morning or evening and day(s) of the week. 
 

FROM THE HOA 
 

Outdoor Pool Rules 
A community meeting will be held on Thursday, June 21, 2007, at 6:30 p.m. in the Clubhouse to discuss 
the use of the outdoor pool.  This meeting will be for the residents only.  All residents are encouraged to 
attend and express their concerns.  This meeting and all meetings are open to all residents. The format 
and agenda for this meeting will be emailed as well as posted at the Clubhouse two days before the 
meeting.  In the interim, the outdoor pool rules as revised in December, 2006, will remain in effect. 
 

 
 

FROM DENNIS’ DESK  
There has been a change in the reporting of irrigation issues.  At the last HOA meeting it was decided 
that all irrigation calls come through my desk and I would refer them to Denison.  I have been advised 
by Denison that they want each resident to call Denison Irrigation directly at 301-782-3644 and ask for 
Kerrie.  This allows Denison to more clearly understand the problem. 
 
 

 
COMMITTEE REPORTS 

 
LIFESTYLES COMMITTEE 
  
June 16 – Happy Hour – 6:00 p.m.  
 
June 16 -- 8:30 p.m.  Movie in the Park---Do you remember the days of the drive-in 

movies? Bring back the memories, but leave your car at home--
Featuring:  South Pacific.  Begin with Happy Hour and then 
bring your chair or blanket to the “Park” and enjoy the “Movie 

Under the Stars.”  (On grounds across the street from Clubhouse.)  Sign up in 
Activities Book.  

        23 – Dining Inn – 6:00 p.m. 
July   4 – Family Picnic Boxed Dinner – 5:00 to 7:00 p.m.    
                Menu:  ½ grilled chicken, macaroni & cheese, baked beans, roll, butter, soda  
                            and cookies. $8.00 p.p.  Sign up in Activities Book and pay Jan. 
          6 – Happy Hour – 6:00 p.m. 
        10 – Lifestyles Committee Meeting – 7:00 p.m. Everyone welcome 
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        13 – Game Night – 7:00 p.m. 
        21 – Happy Hour – 6:00 p.m. 
        22 – “Act II” – Jimmy Buffett Tribute, sponsored by Caruso – 4:00 to 7:00 p.m. 
                Enjoy cheeseburgers, chips and soda in Paradise.  Sign up in Activities Book. 
 
August 3 – Happy Hour – 6:00 p.m. 
            5 – Happy Hour narrated Cruise along the Miles River leaving from St. Michaels  
                  5:30 to 7:30 pm.  Light refreshments - $20.00 per person.    
                  Sign up in Activities Book and pay Jan.                                                                                                      
            6 – Lifestyles Committee Meeting – 7:00 p.m.  Everyone welcome 
          10 – Game Night – 7:00 p.m. 
          18 – Happy Hour – 6:00 p.m. 
          19 – “Act II” Connie and Ben – 4:00 to 7:00 p.m.  
 
.                                                                    
 
Future events (details in future Libretto’s) include: 

• Labor Day Family Picnic with Caruso providing the main dish on Monday, September 3.   
• Crab Feast at the Crab Deck at Kent Narrows on Saturday, September 22.   
• Old Fashioned BBQ (pig roast) catered by the Smokehouse Grill from Stevensville on Sunday, 

October 14.   
• Halloween Happy Hour, October 26.   
• Grandchildren Halloween Party on Saturday, October 27.   
• Holiday Party on December 15.   
• Last event of the year is the New Year’s Eve Party on December 31. 

 
Note:  Joan and Jack Hennessey are in charge of the Symphony Village Library.  If you have 
HARDBACK books you would like to donate, please call Jack (410-758-4872) to make arrangements 
for pick up 
 

OUTREACH PROGRAM UPDATE  
 
On June 6, Deborah Davis of Hospice of Queen Anne’s addressed the Outreach Committee and told 
them of the existing opportunities for giving to Hospice.  One such opportunity is sponsorship of their 
upcoming fundraiser “Sunset Celebration and Auction” to be held September 15, 2007, at the 
Chesapeake Environmental Center.  A supporting sponsorship requires a donation of $1000.00.  The 
committee voted to underwrite this choice. It was felt that this was a good choice as giving to this event 
would create more donations. We were able to make this donation because the Symphony Village family 
and friends so greatly supported the 2007 House Tour. It is always your generosity that creates a fund 
that contributes to the support of so many community groups.   
   
 
In addition to this donation to Hospice, the Committee was able to donate money for  
a plaque for the Symphony Village Memorial Garden and money to the American Legion in Centreville. 
We are ever grateful to each of you for your support; and, as you can see, the money realized from our 
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own fundraiser, the House Tour, goes not only to community needs but the greater community of Queen 
Anne’s County as well.  

 
The American Legion 

The American Legion in Centreville and the Outreach Committee have had a strong partnership since 
our inception.  They have graciously sponsored our raffle licenses with QAC for the past two years.  The 
county requires all applicants to be in business for three years prior to the application, but allows a 
sponsor with that history to obtain the license.  We are very grateful to them and in return, the Outreach 
Committee voted to make a $300 donation to the American Legion as we did last year.  Keith Tennier 
has been our contact and we wish to express our appreciation to him for that service and for the 
wonderful dinners he cooks on Friday nights.  He has also provided the VOLUNTEERS IN ACTION 
article for this month.  Please don’t miss it.  

Volunteers in Action  
 
HI!  This is Keith Tennier, Second Vice Commander of Jeff Davis Post 18 of the American 
Legion, Centreville. The Jeff Davis Post 18 built in the 1950’s has been actively servicing the 
community and our Veterans for over fifty years.  Below are just a few of the many programs 
the American Legion sponsors:  

 Volunteer work and financial assistance, especially at Christmas at the nearest VA Hospitals   
 Fund raiser social activities (dances, dinners, etc.) 
 Educational activities including two scholarships at Chesapeake College  
 Participation in city parades with our famous Steam Locomotive 40&8 
 Work with youth by financially supporting local Scouts and Cub Scouts 
 Financially support local sport teams, including Senior Baseball 
 Participate in community projects by responding to financial requests from Churches and other 

non-profit organizations  
 
 
We currently have nine members from Symphony Village on our roster.  Current chefs from the Village 
are Ed Novack, Tom Baker, and myself.  Please come and taste our fine cooking at the Friday Dinners 
and Sunday Bunches.  

 
We can always use outside volunteer workers for our Friday night dinners and our second Sunday of the 
month Brunches (both to resume in September).  If anyone needs further information, call Keith Tennier 
at 410-758-4743. 

 Caregivers’ Support Group   

 Meetings are held the 1st and 3rd Mondays of the month at 1:00 p.m.  Check with Beth Dewhirst at  
410-758-0944 for more information. 
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Cancer Survivors’ Group 
The Cancer Survivors’ Group is organizing as interested people are calling Don Cameron for 
information and networking.  They plan to have their first formal meeting in September.  In the 
meantime, Don is happy to answer any questions and guide anyone who is searching for information for 
themselves, family or friends.  If you are interested in joining this group or would like more information,  
call Don at 410-758-3948.  He can help you in sorting through the overwhelming maze of information 
available. 

SYMPHONY SNEAKERS UPDATE—June 2007 
 
Book Giveaways 
Thanks once again to everyone who helped with our end of the year book giveaway at Kennard 
Elementary.  Every child in the school received a book to read over the summer.  The children’s thank 
you expressions were very gratifying.  Many of us went to a volunteer breakfast at Kennard and you 
could tell how much the Symphony Village contributions are appreciated by the faculty and staff.  We 
really are making a difference. 
 
Contributions 
We continued to distribute sneakers to two families in need and to contribute to the fuel bill for another 
family. 
 
Next Meeting 
We will not be meeting in the month of July.  Our next scheduled meeting will be Thursday, August 16 
at 7:00 p.m. at the Clubhouse.  Our concentration will be planning for the Sneakers Auction on 
Saturday, November 3.  Lots of help will be needed.  Everyone is invited and encouraged to be a part of 
Sneakers.  Just attend one of our meetings to see how you can help. 
 
Recognition 
We received a great honor when we were asked to attend the final award assemblies at Kennard 
Elementary School.  It was a tremendous surprise to be called to the stage to accept the Volunteer of the 
Year Award on behalf of the Symphony Sneakers program and all of the great volunteers from 
Symphony Village who have given so many hours over the past year.  They presented us with a 
beautiful plaque, which will be placed in the Clubhouse.  The more than 400 parents, teachers, staff, and 
students who were at each of the assemblies expressed many very gracious thoughts and thank yous.  
This award is for everyone who has helped at the school. 
 

 

Where can I get some seafood?  See pages 12 and 13! 
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CLASSIFIED ADS 
 
Do you want to rent your condo or place at the beach for a week, or sell a 

couch, perhaps a car.  Maybe you need an item such as a bed 
or even a service.   Look no further.   As a service to residents 
the Libretto will include a “classified ads” section beginning 
in July. Send your ad to Chairperson, Carol Hodges, 
lhodges@attlanticbb.net

 by the 8th of each month and we will place your ad for one month free of 
charge. Your ad must be limited to 20 words.  Space will be limited, so first 
come first printed.   No commercial ads accepted.  We have the advertising 
pages for this. 

 
 

 

PAST SOCIAL EVENTS 

Memorial Day Picnic 
Special thanks to the Lifestyles Committee, the Garden Club, Caruso Homes, and the weather for a 
spectacular Memorial Day celebration.   Hamburgers, hot dogs, scrumptious desserts, and side dishes 
were plentiful throughout the afternoon. Betty Schlosser found Jan DiCarlantonio's “Best of the West 
Baked Beans” published in the May Libretto to be quite a crowd-pleaser!  Feasting and friendship 
abounded around the patio and inside the Clubhouse throughout the day.  Many residents enjoyed 
leftovers at home after the festivities ended. 

 
At 3:00 p.m. Jack Hennessey, Carol Hodges, and the Garden Club unveiled a 
beautiful memorial stone, flanked by American flags, set in the garden around the 
Gazebo.  It reads “Symphony Village Memorial Garden Planted in Loving Memory 
of Our Friends and Neighbors.”  Smaller stones memorializing departed Symphony 
Village residents have been ordered and will be installed soon.  Joan Hennessey 

created delicious sugar cookies adorned with flowers and gumdrop leaves which she shared with 
everyone who came into the Gazebo following the dedication.  Even the Purple Martins flapped over 
one another for the best perch in their Hotel to join in the festivities.  As night fell, many residents 
continued to enjoy the bounty of the day inside their own homes.  (Be sure to see more pictures of this 
event at the website, thanks to Anneliese Hoffman who recorded the event on virtual film). 
 

Men's Golf at the Blue Heron  
Every Wednesday for the past few months a growing number of us Village people have been meeting to 

play golf at the executive length course--the Blue Heron.  We have 16 semi-regulars 
who meet each week at the clubhouse and car pool down to the course.  Some players 
have not played in 20 plus years and one had never played a round of golf. He now has 
become a regular and it is impossible to tell him from us other duffers.  We are not a 
particularly golf-talented group but we are great at having a good time. We play 9 holes 
using a cart on the executive length course and then have a lunch--total cost $15! So it’s 

 6

mailto:lhodges@attlanticbb.net


a hard deal to beat. We have just moved the time to 9:30 a.m. so we can get back home before the hot 
sun gets us.  We leave at 9:30 and expect to be home by 1:00 p.m. It is very informal, so if you are 
looking for a relaxing few hours and want to meet some neighbors, give it a try—any Wednesday.   

Symphony  SSingles 
On Wednesday, May 16, the Symphony Village Ssssingles spent a beautiful spring day in Easton.  We 
had a delicious lunch at Mason’s, on S. Hamilton Street, then walked one block to the Historical Society 
of Talbot County, 25 S Washington Street, to see an exhibit of 1960’s – 1970’s memorabilia. Also, Beth 
Hansen, museum curator, led a special tour of the gardens and gave us the history of the houses on the 
property.  It was a very enjoyable afternoon. 
 
 On June 8, the singles group and other friends had dinner at Doc’s Riverside Grill and then attended the 
show, Guys and Dolls, at the Church Hall Theatre.  We met at the Clubhouse and carpooled.  Everyone 
enjoyed visiting during dinner at Doc’s and we finished in good time to get to the theatre.  We took our 
seats at 7:30 and at 8 p.m. the curtain went up. We saw a wonderful performance and all agreed it was a 
most enjoyable outing.  Our next trip will be on July 10.  The plan is to go to Lewes, Delaware, and take 
the ferry to Cape May, New Jersey.  Meet at the Clubhouse at 9:00 a.m. 

 

Who can I get to put in an awning?  See pages 12 and 13. 
 

 
 

Happy Hours 
There is never a dull moment at Happy Hour and last Friday we had an unexpected 
surprise.  BJ (Barbara McClaeb) sat down at the piano and played many songs that 
brought back memories.  Soon there was a circle around the piano belting out tunes.  
Betty Hernan was there for back up.  On other occasions we have been serenaded by 
guitar music from Doug Puls and Bob Offerman.  There are always lots of delicious 
appetizers including the one Marlene Tennier made and then submitted to this month’s 

Libretto recipe section.  No one ever goes away hungry.   
 
Check the activities book for a list of happy hours and sign up to host for an evening.  The host tends 
bar, greets people, and cleans up at the end.  Larry and I did it for the first time this month.  Beverly 
Linkens helped us.  She said she had always wanted to try bartending.  We were amazed at how 
everyone pitched in to help.  We were finished cleaning up in no time.   
 

 

Book Clubs  

Third Thursday Book Club 
The third Thursday Book Club has selected The Measure of the Man by Sidney Pointier (Spiritual 
autobiography) for the June discussion.  Come and join us on Wednesday, June 20, at 7:00 p.m. (please 
note the change in date due to pool rules meeting).   Bring your ideas for other books.   Hope to see you 
there. 

 7



 
Third Tuesday Reading For Fun Book Club  

The book for May was The Silent Partner, by Stephen Frey. One-half of the members 
enjoyed the book, while the other half thought that the plot was a little far-fetched.  Joan 
Hennessey, who could not attend, did provide a delicious chocolate torte for dessert. The 
selection for June is The Mermaid Chair by Sue Monk Kid. It is easy reading and 
entertaining.  The book for July is No! I Don't Want To Join A Book Club.  This book is 

easy reading in the form of a diary about a woman turning sixty. New members are always invited. Meet 
in the clubhouse on the third Tuesday of the month and call Joan or Jack on 410-758-4172 if you would 
like addition information. 
 
 
Garden Club  
The glory of the tulips and daffodils is past. We have planted about 250 annuals to supplement the 
perennials. Now we are looking for twenty volunteers to maintain each of the twenty beds in the garden. 
They would weed once a week, deadhead as needed, and fertilize with materials provided. There is a 
sign-up sheet in the clubhouse.  
 

FLASH   
• New club members include three killdeer,  Manny, Moe and Jackie and 

four m rtins--Mary, Dean, Billy and Steve! 
             

a
• We plan to buy additional annuals as soon as possible. 
•  Hope you all enjoyed the Memorial dedication!  Anyone interested in 

becoming a member should contact Jack or Joan at 410-758-4872. 
 

 
 
Symphony Village Bird Watchers 
Bird watchers unite!  Villagers interested in starting a Symphony Village bird watching group are 
invited to a meet at noon on Thursday, June 28 at the picnic pavilion behind the clubhouse.  Feel free to 
bring your lunch and eat while we talk.  Contact Linda Blume at 410-758-3194 for additional 
information. 

 
 

Memorial Garden 
The Memorial Garden is a joy to visit.  Hope you have taken time to see it.  It 
was especially gorgeous in the spring when all the bulbs were in full bloom.  
This lovely garden is the result of hard work of the Garden Club and the 
dedication and leadership of Joan and Jack Hennessey.  As a community, we 
cannot thank them enough for all their talent, time and effort in purchasing the 
bulbs and plants, organizing the Garden Club and getting the planting 
completed.  The Memorial Day Ceremony was very lovely and we wish to 

thank them for that as well.  The Outreach Committee voted to reimburse Jack for the memorial plaque 
and to give Joan and Jack tickets to the Hospice Sunset Celebration in September for all their work. 
Thanks again to Joan and Jack for all they do for our community.  We are all very fortunate to have 
you as neighbors. 
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Taxes 
by Mike Cogan 

 Many of us in the community have been concerned about rising taxes and, by extension, the 
government budgets fueled by those taxes.  Recent emails circulating among residents attributed a 
significant tax hike to county council action and initiated a small explosion of citizen anger.  A number 
of residents complained directly to county officials.  Both Council President Eric Wargotz and 
Councilman Gene Ransom responded to those concerns.  They stated that they did not enact a 
significant tax hike and they noted actually cut the county property tax rate to ameliorate the substantial 
state increase.  They specifically disputed the numbers that were quoted to them from the emails. 
 
Most importantly, though, both Mr. Wargotz and Mr. Ransom have offered to come to Symphony 
Village and meet with us to discuss tax, budget, and delivery of service issues.  The ballroom of the 
clubhouse has been requested, and it appears that request will be approved.  The date has yet to be 
established, but the event will be held in the evening.  I encourage everyone who has an interest in these 
issues--and we all do--to attend this forum. 

 
 

 
 

 
RECIPE FROM THE KITCHEN OF…Marlene Tennier 

      
     Antipasto  
Ingredients:         
 
2 (8-ounce) cans refrigerated crescent rolls, divided 
¼ pound imported ham, sliced  ¼ pound provolone cheese, sliced 
¼ pound Genoa salami sliced   ¼ pound Swiss cheese, sliced 
¼ pound large pepperoni slices  1 (12 ounce) jar roasted sweet red peppers 
3 large eggs     Ground black pepper to taste 
3 tablespoons grated Romano cheese 
 
Directions: 
 

• Spread 1 can crescent roll dough on the bottom of a 9x13x2-inch pan lightly coated with 
vegetable cooking spray.  Layer ham and next 4 ingredients over dough.  Top with red peppers. 

• Whisk together eggs, black pepper, and Roman cheese; pour over peppers.  Top with remaining 
can crescent roll dough.  Cover with aluminum foil. 

• Bake at 350° for 25 minutes.  Uncover and bake 10 more minutes or until center is set and top is 
lightly browned. 

• Cut into squares and serve warm or at room temperature. 
• Serves 4-6 

 
 

 9

http://z.about.com/d/italianfood/1/0/T/y/affet.jpg


 
FEATURE ARTICLE OF THE MONTH 

 
 

THE TURKEY VULTURE 
By Linda Blume 

 
 I wanted to write about a bird all of us in Symphony Village would recognize.  
The Turkey Vulture (Cathartes aura) is the most common vulture in the Americas, and 
I’m sure you have seen them soaring on the shifting currents of air above our community.  
Turkey Vultures hold their wings in a V-shape and often rock from side to side in flight, 
flapping their wings infrequently.  The tail extends beyond legs and feet in flight.  The 
flight style, small-headed silhouette, and under wing light-dark pattern make these 
vultures easy to identify at a distance.  The vulture’s bald red head, an adaptation to 
reduce feather fouling, makes it easy to ID up close. 

 
 An adult Turkey Vulture reaches a body length of 24-32 inches with a wing span of 6 feet and 
can weigh 3-5 pounds.  The body feathers are brown-black with the flight feathers on the wings 
appearing silvery-gray beneath. The bill is relatively short, hooked, and ivory in color.  An immature 
bird has a gray head and a black beak tip.  Because they have no vocal organs, vultures are mostly mute, 
making hissing sounds when they feel threatened.  Hungry young can be heard making grunting sounds. 

 
Although there is no actual nesting construction, the Turkey Vulture’s nesting site is in a 

protected location--on a cliff, inside a hollow tree, or on the ground inside an animal burrow.  One to 
three cream-colored eggs with brown spots at the larger end are laid.  Both parents incubate, and the 
young hatch in about 40 days.  The chicks are fed regurgitated food by both adults and they fledge in 10-
11 weeks. 
  

Turkey Vultures soar over open areas looking for carrion, their preferred food 
source.  Their sophisticated immune system protects them from disease associated with 
decaying animals.  Unlike most birds who use sight to locate food, Turkey Vultures can 
also use their keen sense of smell. In addition to dead animals, vultures feed on plant 
matter, shoreline vegetation, pumpkin and other crops, live insects, and other 
invertebrates.  Look for Turkey Vultures  along roadsides cleaning up road kill or near 

the water feasting on washed-up fish.   
 
             On a personal note, besides seeing Turkey Vultures soaring almost daily, I have also seen them 
feeding on a roadside deer carcass along Route 213 and on a dead fox on a grassy knoll bordering the 
new section of Opera Court in Phase IV.  Several weeks ago I was outside talking with some neighbors, 
our small dogs on leashes nearby, when three Turkey Vultures that had been soaring high in the sky 
came down for a closer look (about 20 feet above our heads).  Were they checking out the two little 
dogs?  We’re not sure.  It’s something to think about if you have a small dog.  According to all the 
literature I’ve read, a Turkey Vulture will only kill a helpless animal, preferring carrion, but on this day 
those Turkey Vultures appeared very interested.    
 
Interesting Facts: 
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 Groups of Turkey Vultures often spend the night at communal roosts.  Favored   
  spots may be reused for many years. 
 
 You may see a Turkey Vulture standing on the ground in a spread-winged stance.   
 This is believed to be for drying wings, warming the body, and baking off bacteria. 
 
 The Turkey Vulture is not related to eagles or hawks. They are in the family Accipitridae.  
  
 A group of vultures is called a “venue” and vultures circling in the air are a “kettle.” 
 
Sources:  Wikipedia Encyclopedia, The Peregrine Fund, Desert USA. 
 
 
Centreville Web Site 
Check out Centreville’s web site!  The town provides much information including department heads and 
phone numbers, town calendar, announcements, and council minutes which may be interesting to 
Symphony residents. www.townofcentreville.org
 
Special Reminders 

 Club House Phone Number (Jan and Dennis)—410-758-8500 
 Jan Van Riper’s email--symphonyclub@atlanticbbn.net 
 Dennis Sesplankis’ email--dsesplankis@LNresorts.com 
 Warranty Office—410-758-8775 x11   
 George Bachman—301-261-0277 ext. 211; email—gbachman@carusohomes.com 
 Denison Irrigation--301-782-3644 

 

 

 Support our advertisers—see the next pages  
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